
VIRGINIA AREA ALATEEN PROCESS PERSON REPORT 
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Area AAPP: 

Email:   

August, 2023

Patty Michalak 

22pj22@gmail.com    804-874-7916 

Informational Items: 

We had our first ever Alateen Sponsor (AMIAS CHAT) on February 15th 2023, great meeting!

AMIAS Sponsors: 

As of July 21, 2023, there are 85 certified Amias, this includes people who recertified and new. 
This is a drop from before Statewide recertification deadline in June. We are down from 93. 
Only 11 new total since I've started. 

The Virtual recertification sessions are a great success. We had been having lots of attendees. 
That has dropped some and we have not received a lot of paperwork back as of yet. Maybe 3 this 
year? 

Alateen Groups: 

As of August 2022, there were 24 Alateen Groups. February 2023 = We were at 23 Groups. 
Now we have 21 groups, with only 13 active Groups. 

Action Items 

We have 4 HYBRID trainings schedule for this year. Two already completed.
Becky, Lisa, and I: we are a strong team! We have a great Alateen speaker joining us as well.

We need each District Representative to continue to advise their GRs to please spread the word 

about these HYBRID trainings. Travel is a barrier, with rising gas prices. Communication to the 
GR’s seems to be inconsistent.  

Paperwork coming back from Districts is sometimes incomplete. Please ask AAPP if you have 
any doubts as to what needs to be done. That's what I'm here for!
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